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1st-3rd.
Some wet snow over the higher terrain of Alberta. Increasing clouds spread east
through Saskatchewan and Manitoba.

4th -7th.
Showery/thundery weather spreads east over the Prairies; cold temperatures.

8th -11th.
Sunny skies initially for the Thanksgiving holiday, then wet for Rocky Mountains to the
Prairies.

12th -15th.
Clearing skies and turning cold.

16th -19th.
Severe storms for Alberta, Saskatchewan, and Manit oba.

20th -23rd.
Drier/colder  weather.

24th -27th.
Wet conditions, followed by clearing and colder weather.

28th -31st.
Fair, then stormy weather shifts eastward with snow in the Rockies and over the
Prairies
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RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF

ABERDEEN

Incorporated 1909 leé 3 7 3

Next Council Meeting

October 11, 2013

Council meetings held the second Thursday of the month, unless
changed by council. Meeting will start at 2:00 am. Council Meetings are
open to public observation.

Any delegations wishing to address the council will be required to contact
the office the Friday prior to the meeting at the latest

E TRANSFERS ARE ACCEPTED

All payments will be applied to Tax accounts unless the office is notified
atherwise. Please use security answer: rmaberdeen unless you nofify
the office of an altermate answer prior to processing your payment.

Controlled Burn

1. Reqgister with the municipality: call 306-253-4312 or

J06-230-1603 after hours and weekends.

2. Reqgister with the Provincial Fire Center at 1-366-404-4911.
IT & passing motorist phones in to repaort a fire that you have not
registered with the Municipality and the Provincial Fire Center, we will be
forced to fine yvou $500. If our fire department deems it necessary to call
in fire fighters from neighboring municipalities, all costs will be fonvarded
to the person responsible for starting the fire.

Civic Address Signs
The civic address signs for the rural areas are still on order. The road

crew has been installing steel posts to prepare for installing the signs.
Once the signs have been received, the crew will return to install the sign.
*=***Please be aware if you used an old civic address as your service
address for your security system providers or utilities providers,
you will need to contact them to update your civic address. If
emergency services receive a call to your old civic address, they
may not be able to locate your property, ==

Custom Work 2018 Rates

RM Shop 253-4330 (please leave a detailed phone message)
Ratepayers $115 per hour - $55.00 Minimum Charge

Mon Ratepayers & Developers $160 per hour- 380.00 Minimum Charge.
Waork Authorization Form must be filled out before any work will be
performed.

Elections

The deadline to submit your nominations for councillors of Division 2, 4, &
6 was September 19, 2013 at 4:00pm. All three divisions have been filled
by acclamation. Congrats to Mark Schafiel, the new councillor for Division
2, Real Hamoline, returning councillor for Division 4, and Jim Korpan,
returning councillor for Division 6. Their term will commence and they will
be sworn in at the regularly scheduled council meeting in Movember.

101 Industrial Drive (Box 40)
Aberdeen, SK S0 0AD
(306)253-4312
Fax (306)253-4445
Shop (306)253-4330
rm 37 3@sasktel net
www rmofaberdeen.ca

Hours:
Monday — Friday
&:30am-5:00pm

Reeve: Martin Bettker
306-281-2273

Deputy Reeve: Kevin Kirk
306-253-4519

Div 1: Graham White
3I06-374-2856

Div 2: Ryan Zdunick,
J06-374-8877

Div 3: Kevin Kirk
306-253-4519

Div 4: Real Hamoline
306-253-4608

Div 5: Paul Martens
306-253-4464

Div 6: Jim Korpan
306-253-4342

Administrator;
Gary Dziadyk

Office Assistants:
Bridgette Shwytky

Road Crew Foreman:
Darryl Klassen




Taxes

Tax Motices were mailed out the first week of July.

Discounts on the municipal portion for current tax payments are as follows:

September 4%, October 3%, Movember 2%, December no discount. All taxes are due before December 31% of
the current tax year. To receive the current month’'s discount, payments must be received or the envelope
must be date stamped by Canada Post prior to the last day of the month. Please be advised that a 1% interest
charge is being added on to any overdue taxes on the first of every month.

Please ensure you notify the municipality of any change in your address to ensure you receive your tax nofice
in time to receive your discount. If you have not yet provided a phone number to the BM, please do so thus we
may contact you in case of emergency.

Building Permits

Building permits are only valid for 12 months from the date on the permit. All expired permits must be closed in
a timely manner. Contact MA Inspections at 306-250-1092 or officef@mainspections.ca to book an inspection.
If an extension is required, please submit your request in writing along with your signature and the itemization
of the work still required to be completed to the R office. Forms & information for builders is available at
www. mainspections. ca

Transfer Station

Please note important change: STRETCHY PLASTIC 1S NOT ALLOWED IN RECYCLE BIMNS and must be
added to regular garbage.

Please ensure you have renewed your user card for 2018, Open Wednesday and Saturday from 10:00 a.m. to
5:00 p.m. Located on the SW 12-3%-03-W3. All refuse must be unloaded by 5:00pm — the gate locks at this
time. There is a $500.00 fine for anyone caught dumping garbage. The BEM of Blucher is allowing ratepayers
from the BEM of Aberdeen (with valid user cards) to use the waste transfer station located at NW 24-36-03-W3.
The BM of Aberdeen will be covering the cost to use this station. The list of accepted items applies to both
transfer stations and can be found online.

Pest Control Officer

As the weather turms colder, pests will be looking for a warm place to stay and a steady source of
food. If you suspect a rat infestation on your property or on a neighbouring property, please call
Denis, at 306-220-8996. Denis is conducting site visits and will be going around to all yardsites to do
an inspection. Rat poison can be picked up at the office during regular business hours.

SARM 90t Anniversary Student Scholarship
Please contact the RM office for more information or to obtain an application form.




JTown oF f£\BERDEEN

COUNCIL'S CORNER
Town Council meetings are open to the public. We meet at the TOWN OF
ABERDEEN Office Chambers, 401C Main Street, 7:00 pm usually every 3™

Tuesday of the Month. Our next council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday
October 16, 2018,

s

the Town Office no later than the Thursday prior to Council meeting date. You

Any Delegations wishing to address Council are required to
complete a Delegations Policy form and have it submitted to

may obtain these from the Town Office. These forms are also available on our
website www aberdean.ca

The Council of the Town of Aberdeen intends to

adopt a Smoking bylaw in 2019 for the protection,
promotion and preservation of the health of the residents of
the Town of Aberdeen, for council to regulate and prohibit
smoking within Town facilities, parks, playgrounds and sport

fields in the Town. It will be known as “Smoking Regulation
Bylaw No. 2019- ",

“Smoke” or “smoking” means to inhale, exhale, burn, or carry a lighted
cigarette, cigar, pipe, or other lighted smoking equipment that burns
tobacco, cannabis or other substance.

A person must not smoke cigarettes, cannabis or other substance, or use
a nicotine delivery device:

a) in any Town-owned, operated or leased facility;

b) within any Town playground or within 10 {ten) metres of the perimetar
of any playground;

c) within 10 (ten) metres of a recreational activity area or facility within a
Town park;

d) within 10 (ten) metres of the perimeter of any Town sports field
including bleachers;

e} on bleachers, in dugouts or within 10 {ten) metres of playground.

401C Main Street, PO Box 130
Aberdeen, SK S0K 0AD
Phone: (306) 253-4311

Fax: (306) 253-4201
townaberdeen@sasktel net
wiww aberdeen.ca

OFFICE HOURS:

Mondav to Friday
9:00 am to 5:00 pm

CLOSED 12:00 pm to 1:00 pm

Mayvor, Fenee Feimer Homner
Deputy Mayor, Eyan White
Councillor. Brian Vandenberg
Councillor, Tracey Grand Maison
Councillor, Jacquie Griffiths
Councillor. Ben Levesgue
Councillor, Floyd Wudrick

STAFF.

Chief Administrative Officer:
Susan Thompson

Office Assistant
Wanda Rance

Public Works/Maintenance
Manager:
Bradley Oleksyn

Maintenance:
Mural Hingston

Bylaw Enforcement Services,
EPS Management

Pest Control Officer:
Dems Boyenko
(deals with nmcerata'skimks)

Predator Control Officer:
Eoyan White
(deals with erow population)

LORAAS RECYCLING / WASTE SCHEDULE — DECEMBER

Oct 2 — Black Bin (Waste)
Oct 16 — Black Bin (Waste)
Oct 30 — Black Bin (Waste)

Oct 9 — Blue Bin (Recycling)
Oct 23 — Blue Bin (Recycling)
Nov 6 — Blue Bin (Recycling)

PLEASE NOTICE Neo Parking
SIGNS at the school during
designated times.

RESPECT the Residents of
Aberdeen by NOT parking in
front of Driveways, please!




Attention Dog owners.

Please clean up after your pets, if vour dog defecates
on someone’s lawn it's vour responsibility to clean it
up. Homeowners are not happy when thev are picking
up someone lse’s poop. If vou are found to not be
cleaning up after your pet, vou can be fined. Thank
you for vour cooperation,

As winter approaches the maintenance crew would like to
request that you move anything that is close to your property
line so that it will not interfere with snow removal. We don't

want our side arm to cause any damage. Thank you.

Town Office will be Closed Monday October 8

TOWN OF ABERDEEN Utility & Tax E-Billing

For all Aberdeen residents signed up for e-billing prior to
September 30/18 vour names will be entered into a draw
for "one 5100 off" on yvour next water bill. For those of
you who have not signed uwp yet please contact the Town
Office and an Email Consent Form will be forwarded to
you. The lucky winner will be contacted after September
30, 2018. For any gquestions please contact the office by
telephone at (306)253-4311.

Unfortunately, our MuniScoft program is having problems
with SazkTel email addresses. we have been told an
update is coming in a couple of weeks. This is due toa
change with SaskTel Anytime the attached file name is
greater than 70 characters it will be truncated and the
extension will be changed to “.dat”. This only seems to
affect SaskTel email addresses and only when the person
15 receiving email vsing Cutlook. There are three ways to
view the ball:

- View the email nsing SaskTel webmail

- Select to open the file with a PDF view

- Save the attachment with a PDF extension.

FALL GARDENM CLEAN UP
Town maintenance staff will be picking up garden refuse OMLY
on Wednesday October 10™ and Thursday October 117, 2012
(weather permitting). Please have piled for easy access. Please
Mote: ALL refuse must be in CLEAR bags or it will NOT be
picked up. Branches must be tied in 4" bundles. Please call the
Town Office to schedule a pickup. Only those that have called
the office to book will have their refuse collected. Dumping of
grass clippings and leaves in back alleys and the open field is
MOT permitted.

pHappy
*Héllewélﬁ

Wednesday October 31, 2013
Town Council has deemed Halloween Hours as
follows: 4:00pm te 8:00pm . . . Safe Trick or
Treating!!!
Householders, please have your porch lights on
for all the little ghosts and goblins

Mavor's Corner
A BIG Thank you to all the farmers past and present who
continually volunteer their time and energy to seeding,
fertilizing & harvesting various land with profits going to the
rink. This list that | know of now is Ken Kreuger, Justin Wright

& father-in-law, Eric Hagele, Blair Tomaolak, Hamaoline Farms

and Dan Fletcher, who was part of developing this project
years ago. If you see any of these people please pass on your

thanks as this extra money helps us keep the rink up and
running.

Thank you to the Rink 5taff for painting the bleachers as well
as Darcy Tomaolak. Thanks to Len Lozinsky & Cody Wutzke for
installing the new super bright LED lights in the rink and to
Cargill Aberdeen for the grant.

Thanks to the people helping on the Community Build. We
require more help to finish up. Please contact the office at
306-253-4311 and leave your name & number.

The RAS product is going down on the roads. Please be aware
of the town equipment spreading & stay back from them. We
request you try to start driving to either sides so as to help
pack the entire road rather than one track. Thanks to Brad &
Mural for doing a great job on road shaping prior to RAS
spreading.

Super proud to say 2 of our town councilors and volunteer
firefighters, Brian Vandenberg & Ryan White, who took time
out of their lives to drive to Esterhazy, wear full turnout gear
and climbed 102 floors simulating the World Trade Center

floors. Renee Reimer Horner, Mayor




THE ABERDEEN SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL PRESENTS

DR. ALEC COUROS
Professor, researcher, and speaker in the areas of social media, technology
integration, digital citizenship, and media literacy.

“Raising the Selfie Generation: What Parents
Need to Know”

The high-tech world of social media brings incredible new opportunities but also
brings about significant challenges for our youth. Keeping up with the latest
technological trends. fads. and apps is becoming increasingly difficult for parents
looking out for the physical and mental well-being of their kids. In this
presentation. Dr. Alec Couros will give you a sense of what your children may be
up to online and provide tips and suggestions for parents trying their best to keep
afloat in this ever-changing reality. Topics addressed will include:

*  Digital footprint. reputation. and public shaming

*  Online privacy and safety

+ Inappropriate content and sexting

* (Catfishing and identity theft

*  Mental health and wellness

* Developing a positive digital identity

SAVE THE DATE! -- THURSDAY OCTOBER 18TH, 2018

ABERDEEN SCHOOL GYMNASIUM
7:00 PM

As a parent you will not want to miss this presentation!

This event is FREE. It is being sponsored by the Aberdeen School Community
Council. This presentation is geared toward parents/caregivers of children all ages
but everyone is welcome.

FREE CHILDCARE WILL ALSO BE SPONSORED BY THE COMMUNITY
COUNCIL IF YOU CALL THE SCHOOL TO SIGN UP BY MONDAY OCTOBER
15TH @ 306-253-4333.

“AT THE END OF THE DAY, THE MOST OVERWHELMING KEY TO A CHILD'S
SUCCESS IS THE POSITIVE INVOLVEMENT OF PARENTS”
- Jane D. Hull



Aberdeen & Dibktrict Fire & Rescue
Fire Prevention Week ~ October 7-13, 2018

Hey Kids (Kindergarten to Grade 3) enter the draw to be "Fire Chief for a Day”, You could
get some pretty cool things, get picked up & dropped off in the fire truck for school. Get
the details frem your teacher - the week of Fire Prevention,

This year's theme is : “Be Aware - Fires Can Happen Anywhere!”

Make an Exit Plan

Know two ways out of every room

Ger out safely and stay out

Find your meeting place

L U

Fire Safety Starts at Home...

Mot fatzl fires in Saskatchewan start in the home. Kitchen fives are the #1 cause of home fires. You can protect vour
family and property by taking these fire steps.

Smolke alarms save lives ONLY when they are working

#  Test smoke alarms at least once a month — push the test button.

¥ Install new batteries at least once a year or when your alarm “chirps™ with a low battery waming.
¥  Smoke alarms do wear out — replace every 10 vears.

Make an escape plan

# Plan and then practice your escape. Every member of your faruly should kmow at least two wayvs out from every
TOOML.

Make sure open doors and windows are easy to open. When escaping from an upper story window, plan a safe way
to the ground.

Pick a meeting place outside the home where every member of the family can gather once they’ve escaped.

Enow your local emergency mumber and call from a cell phone or 2 nmghbnr s house. Wart safely outside for the
Fire Department to arrive.

Child fire play

# Children are fascinated by fire. Teach them about the dangers of fire and put fire starters out of their reach.
¥* Store matches and highters up high or locked in cupboards.

# Don’t leave children unsupervised around candles or open flames.

# Teach your children their part in the family escape plan.

¥ Let children know they should tell an adult if they find matches or lighters lving out — never to touch them.

vy W

Heat safety

¥* Keep space heaters and wood stoves off when you go to bed or leave the house.

#  Alwavs tumn space heaters off when vou zo to bed or leave the house.

* MNever leave cluldren alone with a working fireplace, wood stove or space heater.

# Use a metal spark screen on your fireplace.

¥» Have your chimney inspected once 2 vear by a professional. Clean chimney and flue pipes of crecsote build up.

#* DBum only dry, seasoned wood in wood stoves and fireplaces.

Big fires start small

# Don't give fire a place to start. Keep things neat. Clear clutter and combustibles out of bagements — particularky
near fumaces and hot water heaters.

* HNever leave stove on, unattended. Use pot cover to smother fire.

# Do not overload an electrical cutlet.

#  Store flammable liguids — like paint thinners and gasoline — outside the home.

# Leave fire fighting to the experts. Fire grows surprisingly fast. Don’t waste precious seconds frving to control any
but the smallest fire. Get everyone out and call the Fire Department from a safe place.

# Fire safety 1s a way of life. Make an escape plan and practice it regularly. Put reminders to check smoke alarms on

the family calendar — and when the date comes up — make the check. hiake a regular fire safety inspection and
correct any hazards you find.

Emergency 9-1-1



Youth Curling at the ARC for 2018-2019 season, starting Monday, November 12 and every
Monday thereafter at the Aberdeen Recreation Complex. Draws will begin at 7pm and consist of six
ends. Youth League is open to kids grades six-twelve, entry fee is $100 per player, ten game regular
season and playoff draws. This league is for kids who know about curling and want to face-off against
other teams their age. Sign-up as a team or individual. Youth Curling will be an open draw and kids from
any community are welcome.

Contact Dianne Pilon 306-250-0043 or fordrocks@yourlink.ca.

Friday Night Open Doubles Curling starting November 9™ at 7pm. Some doubles rules
apply, four end games. This is for people who want to have a tonne of fun and wrap it up in 60 minutes.
Open doubles is a fast paced game that ads a time factor to your skill level. Feedback from last year’s
doubles bonspiel was so positive we have made it weekly league. Draws will run Friday evenings at
7pm, entry fee is S60 per player, ten games.

Contact Dianne Pilon 306-250-0043 or fordrocks@vyourlink.ca

U15 and U18 Youth Bonspeils

November 24, 2018 ss0 entry fee, pay per win format, food voucher included. Entry deadline

November 21

January 26, 2019 sso entry fee, pay per win format, food voucher included. Entry deadline
January 21, 2019.

Contact Dianne Pilon 306-250-0043 or fordrocks@vyourlink.ca, or

ARC (Aberdeen Recreation Complex) 306-253-433Zaberdeenrekplex@gmail.com







